
Holy Child Roman Catholic Parish 
 

Holy Child Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak, 
Nahkawé, and Nakota, and homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, and Métis peoples. 

 

2636-7th Avenue East, Regina, Sk., S4N 6A3 Email: holychild@sasktel.net 
Office: 306-789-8276 Website: www.holychild2019.ca 
Parish Office: Open Tuesday to Friday from 9 am to Noon Fax: 306-789-2171 

           March 2, 2025 
               8th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

                
 

        
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

Children’s Bulletin 
 

          For other resources, please go to the Archdiocese of Regina website:  
               www.archregina.sk.ca 

                                                          
                 First Reading: Sirach 27:4-7      Psalm 92       Second Reading:  1 Corinthians 15:54-58 

Gospel: Luke 6:39-45                                                
                                                                                                                     
                                                                                                                           

                                                                    
 

             Weekday Masses:  Tuesday, Thursday and Friday at 8:30 am 
                                              Wednesday at 7:00 pm (during Lent) 
             Weekend Masses:  Saturday 7:00 pm 
                                              Sunday 9:00 am & 11:00 am  

https://000205.parishpal.com/history/treaty-4-acknowledgement.php
mailto:holychild@sasktel.net
http://www.holychild2019.ca/
https://thekidsbulletin.com/
http://www.archregina.sk.ca/


March 2, 2025 – 8th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
The Annual General Meeting will be held today at 12:15 pm in the hall (or Balzer Room)   
We encourage all members of the Parish to consider coming forward to join the Council.  
All are welcome to attend, Holy Child needs YOU!  
                   
 
Mass Intentions for the week of March 4-7: 
        Tuesday, March 4 - +Alfred Mamer 
        Wednesday, March 5 – Ash Wednesday 
        Thursday, March 6 - +Andebrhan Asghedom 
        Friday, March 7 – For all Souls 
 
                
Please read the Lenten page, it has all the information for the upcoming Lenten season. 
 
The Lenten season begins on Ash Wednesday, March 5, with Mass at 7:00 pm at Holy Child.    
The school celebrations for distribution of ashes at Holy Child on Ash Wednesday morning         
as well.  Parishioners are invited to celebrate with St. Theresa School at 9:30 am and  
St. Catherine School at 11 am in the church.  
 
The Lenten booklets have arrived!!  “Not by Bread Alone”, daily reflection booklets for the 
Lenten season, are available in the office and in the foyer at weekend Masses for $5. 
 
Jubilee Lenten Pilgrimage to Eucharistic Glory – Celebrate Jubilee 2025 during the coming Lenten season a 
spiritual journey!  The book “33 Days to Eucharistic Glory” offers short daily personal reflections and there will 
be an opportunity to share with others on Wednesday evenings.  Please contact the parish office if you are 
interested in finding out more about this special Lenten experience. 
 

All are welcome to join us on Friday, March 14th at 7 pm at Holy Child Parish for an evening 
prayer service, Light in the Darkness, to support victims of clergy sexual abuse. May the graces of 
the Jubilee year enable us to enter into a synodal relationship that demonstrates a commitment to 
restoring justice, trust and healing for those who bear the deep wounds of clergy sexual abuse. 
Coffee and conversation in the hall afterwards. Poster in foyer. 

 

Spring Supper Spectaculaire 
Sunday, March 23 at 5:00 pm at Holy Child Parish 

Guest Speaker:  Archbishop Don Bolen 
Catered by Charlotte’s Catering:  Roast beef, cabbage rolls, perogies            

Tickets:  Adults $40.  And Children under 12 $10. 
Tickets will be on sale after Mass. 

Sponsored by Holy Child Social Justice Committee 
Poster in foyer 

 

Masks are optional for everyone. Masks are optional for communion ministers.   
Some good practices to protect yourself, and others, against Covid-19 and other viruses:   

- Practice proper cough and sneezing etiquette (into a tissue or the bend of your elbow). 
- Practice frequent handwashing. 
- Please stay home if you are sick. 

 
 
 

https://www.thefunstons.com/giving-up-taking-up-sermon-for-ash-wednesday-14-february-2018/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/


 
Holy Child Parish is scheduled to provide food for the Warming Centre at Carmichael Outreach on the nights of 
March 12, 21 and 27. We appreciate donations especially of homemade baking for any of these nights. 
Agnes 306-551-9063 or Faye 306-527-9363 for more information.  We thank you for your generosity. 
 
The Holy Child Social Justice Committee has an account at Sarcan, if you would like to donate your 
recyclables.  Go to any Sarcan’s Drop & Go location and enter Holy Child on the screen when asked for the 
group.  They will then receive an etransfer from Sarcan for any donations given to them. Thank you for your 
support!    
 
The Holy Child Memorial Fund was established to remember our deceased loved ones through art and 
environmental mediums, such as the stained-glass windows.  When donations are received, they are entrusted 
to this fund until such times when other symbols of faith are purchased to enhance the beauty of the Church.  
Deceased loved one’s name are written in the Memorial Book located at the back wall of the church and 
remembered by the Parish Community in the month of the anniversary of their death.  If you would like to 
contribute to this fund, Memorial Fund envelopes are available at the entrance of the church, or you may call 
the Parish Office with the information.        
                                                                              
 
Please remember to put your name and $ amount donating, for accurate purposes. 
Parishioners are encouraged to use donation envelopes or Pre-Authorized Debit. Your donations are recorded, 
 and an income tax receipt is issued.  If you would like a box for 2024, please use the sign-up sheet in the foyer  
or call the office.  If you are new to the Parish and have not registered or any changes in your address, phone number, 
please use the “New Parishioners/Change of Address” form on the back page of the bulletin or call the office.                                       
 
 
Taize Prayer will be held Thursdays at 7:00 PM during Lent from March 13th to April 15th at Resurrection Parish, 
3155 Windsor Park Road.  
 
St. Philomena Walking Pilgrimage on August 11-14.  For more information or to register, visit the website at 
www.stphilomena.ca.  There are a few pamphlets in the foyer on the bulletin board. 
 
                                          

Kindergarten and Pre-Kindergarten Registrations 
St. Catherine School, located at 150 Brotherton Avenue is currently accepting NEW student registrations for the 
2024/2025 school year.  This includes registrations for our Pre-Kindergarten, Kindergarten and Elementary Intensive 
Support Classroom (EISC).  Please visit our website www. stcatherine.rcsd.ca to submit your registration.  If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at (306)791-7325.  
St. Theresa School is now accepting Pre-Kindergarten and Kindergarten registrations for the fall. 
Pre-Kindergarten must be 3 years old before they start, and Kindergarten students must be 5 years old as of December 
31, 2024. To register please go to our website https://sttheresa.rcsd.ca/register and select the correct registration form for 
Pre-Kindergarten or Kindergarten.                                                                                  
French Immersion Registration at Ecole St. Elizabeth, located at 5149 E Green Brooks Way, is accepting 
registrations for kindergarten to Grade 8 for the 2024-2025 school year. Call 306-791-7300 to register. For details, please 
visit at www.rcsd.ca/school/StElizabeth. Children must be five (5) years of age by December 31, 2024, and must reside in 
our attendance area. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.stphilomena.ca/
mailto:https://stcatherine.rcsd.ca/
https://sttheresa.rcsd.ca/register
http://www.rcsd.ca/school/StElizabeth
https://relidiviertete.blogspot.com/2016/01/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/


      

                            

                                                                                        

 

     

                                                                    

                                                                                       

                                                                               

 

                                                                          

      

                                                                     

                                                                                             

                                                                                        

     

         

                                                                                               

 

                                                                                                                                                     

 

                                                   

                                                                   

 

     

                                                                

                                                                                                                                                                         

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

   MEMORIAL  BOOK 
This month we will remember 

Frederich Schneider 
James (Jim) Zatulsky 
Irene Nagel 
Mildred (Millie) Netzer              
Peter Neumann 
Jerome (Jerry) Vertefeuille 
Ernest Sklarchuk 
Leonard Ferner 
Lydia Bachman 
Roy Fink 
Erwin Kroener 
Theresa Bauman 
William Bardutz 
Balbina Majkut                          
Cecilia Senger 
Jim Herauf 
Rita Breese 
Robert Burghardt                          
Stephen Gabriel 
Come Martin 
Nellie Diewold 
Yvette Waldenberger 
Lawrence Rodrigues 
George Morhart 
Jeanne Dietrich 
Natalina Freitas 
Leo Wingert 
Fr. Lawrence Folk 
Anastasia Bast 
Darlene Neumann  
Darcy Selinger 
Angus Pawelko 
Rev. Emmett Mooney 
William Burghardt 
Bruno Beltramini 
Rita Solie                                    
Megan Taylor 
Bill Grill 
Elizabeth Sentes 
Cody Keller 
Adam Eberle                                  
 

Mar. 1, 1936 
Mar. 2, 2015 
Mar. 3, 2020 
Mar. 3, 2022 
Mar. 4, 1997 
Mar. 6, 2005 
Mar. 7, 1988 
Mar. 7, 1995 
Mar. 8, 1988 
Mar. 8, 1998 
Mar. 9, 1993 
Mar. 10, 2007 
Mar. 11, 2022 
Mar. 12, 2023 
Mar. 13, 2012 
Mar. 13, 2022 
Mar. 14, 2017 
Mar. 14, 2022 
Mar. 15, 2006 
Mar. 16, 1983 
Mar. 16, 1999 
Mar. 16, 2002 
Mar. 16, 2004 
Mar. 17, 1982 
Mar. 18, 2012 
Mar. 18, 2019 
Mar. 18, 2020 
Mar. 19, 2007 
Mar. 21, 1998 
Mar. 21, 2021 
Mar. 23, 1981 
Mar. 23, 1979 
Mar. 24, 1995 
Mar. 24, 1999 
Mar. 24, 2020 
Mar. 25, 2021 
Mar. 26, 1987 
Mar. 28, 2002 
Mar. 29, 2010 
Mar. 29, 2012 
Mar. 29, 2021 



Knight’s (K)news – Archbishop O’Neill # 8896       

 

Our Council promotes/supports this exciting event! Students, if you are in grade 9 – 12, consider registering for the day-
long activity, go with a friend...you won’t be sorry you did. Parents &/or grandparents, encourage your children/grand 
children check this out 

 

Regina Chapter Councils take turns, on a monthly basis, to 
host a bingo for the residents at Santa Maria Senior 
Citizens. On Feb 15th our Council assisted the residents by 
wheeling them to/from their wards &, in some cases, 
helping with cards. There were around 25 players who had 
a good time, especially those receiving prizes & chocolates.  
Our crew - Ron Leskun, Andy Veresh, Norbert Philippe, 
Paul Ponak, Dan Devers & Eugene Achtemichuk

 

Angels4warmth – on Feb 06th, 977 (43 bags) clothing items were delivered to 29 agencies. The next 
delivery date is Mar 06th – always looking for a few more volunteers to help out with the deliveries. If 
you’d like to help out or receive more information, please contact Paul 
 

Basketball Free Throw (BFT) competition – initiated by the Knights of Columbus in 1972 for youth aged 9 
– 14. St. Catherine School (thank you vice-principal Redler) participates in this program with 72 students, 
from the various age groups, taking part this year. Our Council provides participation certificates to all & a 
certificate to the winners in each group. Zone competition happens at St. Timothy School on Sunday March 
09. Good luck!  
 

For more information:  
Gerald Hoffart, Grand Knight – 306.331.6858; gphoffart@sasktel.net 
Paul Ponak, Financial Secretary – 306.790.9317; prponak@sasktel.net 
Norbert Philippe, Program Director – 306.789.0073; norphi@sasktel.net  
 
 

mailto:gphoffart@sasktel.net
mailto:prponak@sasktel.net
mailto:norphi@sasktel.net


     Lent   2025  
“Return to the Lord, your God for he is gracious and merciful,  

slow to anger, and abounding in steadfast love, 
and relents from punishing.” Joel 2:12-18 

 
The Lenten season begins on Ash Wednesday, March 5, with Mass at 7:00 p.m 
at Holy Child.   There will be school celebrations for distribution of ashes at Holy 
Child on Ash Wednesday morning as well.  Parishioners are invited to celebrate 
with St. Theresa School at 9:30 a.m. and St. Catherine School at 11 a.m. in the 
church.  
 

 

 The primary themes of the Lenten season are baptism and penance.   
We join with those throughout the world who are preparing for baptism at Easter in this 
time of purification and enlightenment and look at the areas of our lives in which we 
are not totally living as children of God.  
      

 Throughout this Lenten season we strive to grow in faith and prepare to renew 
our baptismal promises at Easter.  As members of the global community, we journey 
towards ‘Solidarity Sunday’ on April 6 by focusing on various Development and Peace 
Partners in the Global South and how our ‘Share Lent’ donations are used to assist 
them in development projects.  The focus for Share Lent this year is “Turn Debt into 
Hope”, reflecting the scriptural jubilee call to address the root causes of debt and focus 
on people and our shared planet.  
 
 

 The Gospel of Ash Wednesday calls each of us to a spirit of prayer, 
fasting, and almsgiving during the 40 days of Lent.  Some suggestions for each 
of these are listed below.       
       

Prayer 
Weekday Mass: Many people choose to attend weekday Mass as a special Lenten 
community prayer time.  There is morning Mass in our parish at 8:30 a.m., each 
Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.  There will be Mass each Wednesday evening during 
Lent at 7 p.m. 
Stations of the Cross will be celebrated each Wednesday evening at 6:30 p.m. 
before Mass.  The church is also open from 9 a.m. to noon. Tuesday through Friday if 
you would like to celebrate the stations in private or spend some time in prayer in the 
Blessed Sacrament Chapel.  
Sacrament of Reconciliation: Lent is an important time to celebrate the sacrament of 
Reconciliation in preparation for the Paschal Triduum.  Fr. Brian is available for 
reconciliation 45 to 15 minutes before every Mass in the reconciliation room. 



Daily Reflection Materials Daily scripture reflection booklets are available as well as 
the book 33 Days to Eucharistic Glory as a special pilgrimage during this Jubilee 2025 
Lenten season.  Contact the office for more information. 
Light in the Darkness All are welcome to a prayer service in support of victims of 
clergy sexual abuse at 7 p.m. on Friday, March 14 in the church.  May the graces of 
this Jubilee year enable us into a synodal relationship that demonstrates a 
commitment to restoring justice, trust and healing for those who bear the deep wounds 
of clergy sexual abuse. 
 
 

Fasting 
Although the Church is not as specific about regulating fasting and abstaining from 
meat in the last few decades, a penitential spirit is still stressed for the season of Lent.  
Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are days of fast (ages 18 to 59) and abstinence 
from meat (14 and older) in the Roman Catholic Church in Canada.  Each individual is 
invited to decide what acts of penance they will offer during the Lenten season.  Our 
acts of penance can be positive acts of love as well as the traditional fasting and 
abstinence from meat on certain days or “giving something up”!  
 

Almsgiving 
Lent is a time to look at ourselves and the attractions of our materialistic society and 
make an effort to help our brothers and sisters in need.  Families and individuals may 
wish to choose a Lenten project of outreach to the poor locally and in other areas of 
the world.  There are envelopes available for our Share Lent collection for 
Development and Peace projects which can be offered on Solidarity Sunday or at the 
Good Friday celebrations.  Materials on development projects are available in the 
church foyer. Social Justice will offer a special reflection at masses on Solidarity 
Sunday, April 6. Donations to “Families in Need”, food collections for those in need in 
Regina and other local programs are also welcome any time.  
 
 

Please take advantage of these and any other opportunities to make this Lent a 
special time of purification and enlightenment, preparing to renew our baptismal 
promises at Easter with true open hearts and spirits.    
 
 
                      
    
                         

                              



 

 

We welcome everyone to an evening prayer service.  

Friday, March 14th, at Holy Child Parish. 

  
LIGHT IN THE DARKNESS 

 

SUPPORTING VICTIMS OF CLERGY SEXUAL ABUSE 

May the graces from the Jubilee year enable us to foster a 
synodal relationship with those who bear the deep wounds of 

clergy sexual abuse. By acknowledging the harm, addressing the 
trauma, and walking alongside the wounded, we demonstrate a 

commitment to restoring justice and trust for all. 

 

Holy Child Parish 2636 – 7th Ave E.  

Friday, March 14th at 7 pm 

Coffee and conversation will follow in the hall.  

Mobile User
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The Archdiocese of Regina is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the traditional lands of 
the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota, and homeland  

of the Dakota, Lakota, and  Métis peoples.

TF #440 Brett Salkeld and Thomas Harmon on 
Ordo Amoris – Part Two
Join Dr. Brett Salkeld and Thomas Harmon as they 
continue their deep dive into Ordo Amoris—the 
“order of love.” In this second installment of a three-
part series, they explore how properly ordering our 
loves shapes our moral and spiritual lives, drawing 
on philosophy, theology, and real-world examples.  
Tune in for an engaging discussion on how love, 
rightly ordered, leads us closer to truth and authentic 
freedom. thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/brett-salkeld-and-
thomas-harmon-on-ordo-amoris-part-2

Stewardship Bulletin Bit
“A good tree does not bear rotten fruit, nor does a rotten tree bear 
good fruit.” - Luke 6:43
Are you using your gifts in the way God intended?  Have you 
asked God how He would like you to use them?  Do you compare 
yourself to others and complain about what you don’t have 
instead of being thankful for what you do have?  God gives each 
of us unique gifts and a unique plan.  Listen to how God is calling 
you to use your gifts to bear good fruit for the glory of His name.  

Life in Abundance as Proclaimed 
by a Universal Christ -  A 
7-Episode video series with 
Father John Weckend
Father John shares some of his 
reflections on a cosmic and more 
universal approach to 'The Christ'. 
It brings a broader approach to the 

dogma of the Incarnation and how it affects our life 
and spirituality.

Episode 7 is now available. If you enjoy the videos, 
please Like or Subscribe. Feedback is welcome in 
the Comments or email FatherJohnWeckend@gmail.
com
Use one of these ways to watch:
•	 Father John Weckend YouTube Channel.
•	 On YouTube, search @FatherJohnWeckend.

MyGen Youth Rally
Young people in grades 9 -12 (mature grade 8’s also 
welcome) from around the Archdiocese are invited to 
come together for a celebration of community and faith 
at this year’s “My Gen” Youth Rally. This one-day event 
is free of charge and happens on Saturday March 29th at 
Archbishop M.C. O’Neill High School in Regina. It starts at 
9:00 am and ends at 11:00 pm. It will be a day of music, 
talks, games, prayer, service projects, sacraments and 
community. Further info and registration link can be found 
at: mygenrally.ca Spots ARE limited! 

Archdiocese of Regina RENEW Lent
RENEW your Lent with weekly reflections, music, prayer 
resources, and other Lenten activities to enhance your Lenten 
journey, from Ash Wednesday to Holy Week. Sign up at 
archregina.sk.ca/news or email communications@archregina.
sk.ca.

Light in the Darkness Prayer Service for Victims 
of Clergy Sexual Abuse
All are welcome to join us on March 14th at 7 pm at 
Holy Child Parish 2636 -7th Ave E. for an evening 
prayer service, Light in the Darkness, to support 
victims of clergy sexual abuse. May the graces of 
the Jubilee year enable us to enter into a synodal 
relationship that demonstrates a commitment to 
restoring justice, trust and healing for those who bear 
the deep wounds of clergy sexual abuse. Coffee and 
conversation in the hall afterwards. 

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention March
For Families in Crisis
Let us pray that broken families might discover the cure 
for their wounds through forgiveness, rediscovering each 
other’s gifts, even in their differences.thepopevideo.org/

https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/brett-salkeld-and-thomas-harmon-on-ordo-amoris-part-2
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/brett-salkeld-and-thomas-harmon-on-ordo-amoris-part-2
https://www.youtube.com/@fatherjohnweckend?app=desktop
https://mygenrally.ca
https://archregina.sk.ca/news/
https://thepopevideo.org/




living
hope

An Evening of:

Personal Testimonies,
Reflection from Bishop Don

Panel with:
Amanda Achtman
and Local Health Care
Professionals

Followed by Q&A

Wednesday, March 26
St. Anne Parish
1701 Cowan Crescent

7:00-8:30 PM

Amanda Achtman



Sacrament of Baptism: 

Please call the parish office (306-789-8276). 

Sacrament of Reconciliation; 

Celebrated 45 minutes before each Mass (ending 15 

minutes before Mass).  Also, by appointment: contact 

the pastor (306-789-8276). 

Sacrament of Anointing: 

Contact the pastor (306-789-8276). 

Sacrament of Marriage:  

Please call the pastor (306-789-8276) at least 8 

months prior to the intended marriage date. 

Spiritual Care at the Hospitals:  

If you or a family member are at the General Hospital, 

Pasqua Hospital, or Wascana Rehabilitation Centre 

and would like a visit from a Catholic Chaplain, or to 

arrange for the anointing of the sick, please call the 

chaplain directly: 

• General Hospital (306-519-1405)

• Pasqua Hospital (306-519-1380)

• Wascana Rehabilitation (306-530-6511)

Holy Child Parish Council 

Meetings 3rd Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 

Chairperson 

Vice-Chairperson 

Social Justice 

Social Justice 

Knights of Columbus 

Finance 

Hall/Catering 

Building & Grounds 

Secretary 

Deanery Representative 

Member at Large 

Charlene Rogalski      

Gerald Hoffart 
Agnes Parisloff  

Faye Helmerson  

Gerald Hoffart, GK 

Paul Ponak 

Wayne Matt 

Dave Helmerson      

Maureen Wild 

Sharon Bender  

Laurie Kirkness  

Vacant Member at Large 

Catholic Schools 

St. Catherine, 150 Brotherton Ave., 306-791-7323 St. Theresa, 2707-7th Ave. E., 306-791-7390 

St. Elizabeth, 5149 E. Green Brooks Way, 306-791-7300 Miller High School, 1027 College Ave., 306-791-7230 

NEW PARISHIONERS / CHANGE OF ADDRESS 

Please complete this form and place it in the collection basket or send it to the parish office 

Name(s):  ___ ___ 

Address:   Postal Code  Phone   ___ 

Children’s name(s) (living at home), and year of birth Email Address (optional) 

___ 

_____________________________________________________         Wish to have church envelopes  

        New         Change of Address (Direct deposit available upon request) 

For questions about donations, please click here or email holychild@sasktel.net 

 

Parish Team 

Pastor       Fr. Brian Meredith 

Permanent Deacon      Rev. Mr. Dennis Ziegler 

Pastoral Assistant      Marian Grady 

Business Manager      Gail Kraft 

Administrative Assistant      Rita Wingert 

https://000205.parishpal.com/baptism.php
https://000205.parishpal.com/reconciliation.php
https://www.holychild2019.ca/anointing-of-the-sick.php
https://000205.parishpal.com/marriage.php
https://archregina.sk.ca/catholic-health-care/hospital-chaplains-and-masses
https://www.rcsd.ca/school/StCatherine/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.rcsd.ca/school/StTheresa/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.rcsd.ca/school/StElizabeth/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.rcsd.ca/school/Miller/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://000205.parishpal.com/donations.php
mailto:holychild@sasktel.net
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